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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Project Title: Robert Gioletti & Sons Dairy Expansion Supplemental Well Permit Application 2020-118
	Lead Agency: Stanislaus County Department of Environmental Resources
	Contact Name: Walter Ward
	Email: wward@envres.org
	Phone Number: (209) 525-6710
	Project Location: Approx. 5 miles West of Turlock                                                                Stanislaus County
	Project Description: In 2017, Stanislaus County completed a CEQA Initial Study (IS) to evaluate potential environmental impacts associated with expanding operations at the Robert Gioletti & Sons Dairy (Dairy). The 2017 IS determined that the proposed expansion would result in less than significant impacts to environmental resources, and a Conditional Use Permit (CUP) was issued for the Dairy expansion.  
The Dairy has determined that a new supply well is required to meet the operating water demand. The project includes the installation and operation of a new supply well. The existing barn and cooling water demand for the operation is met by two wells located west of the main dairy complex on the north side of West Main Street (Well 1 and Well 2, respectively). These wells extract water from the confined aquifer system that underlies the Corcoran Clay. The proposed well will be located at the main Dairy complex at 9769 W. Main Street (APN 022-041-006). Operation of the proposed well would thus shift some or all of the groundwater pumping to meet the Dairy water demand from the confined to the unconfined aquifer system.
	Project's Effects: The ND determined that there are no significant or potentially significant impacts related to the installation and operation of the new supply well.
	Areas of Controversy: Agricultural cultivation in Stanislaus County is supplied largely by groundwater, and has expanded considerably in the last 15 years, increasing local groundwater demand. Concern regarding the potential for declining groundwater levels as a result of agricultural expansion in this area is one of the factors that resulted in the County's adoption of the Groundwater Ordinance in 2014 that governs the permit being issued for the subject agricultural well. The requirements of the Groundwater Ordinance are intended to prevent unreasonable and significant adverse impacts to groundwater supplies and related impacts to surface water, groundwater dependent ecosystems and subsidence.
	List of Agencies: None.


